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OFFICE HOURS__________________
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OFFICE PHONE:
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9 A.M. – 2 P.M.

GRAYLING, MI 49738


OFFICE FAX:  
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MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY


BOARD MEETINGS:  Regular meetings are held @ 10 a.m. on the second Tuesday of each month at the Township Hall.  Special meetings shall be called at the discretion of the Board with due and proper notice given.

2016 MEETING SCHEDULE:

January 12
July 12
February 09
August 09
March 08       
September 13
April 12
                October 11
May 10

November 08
June 14

December 13
TRANSFER SITE HOURS:

Saturday
                8 a.m. – 1 p.m.

Sunday 

1 p.m. – 6 p.m.

Wednesday   
4 p.m. – 7 p.m.

BEAVER CREEK TOWNSHIP TRANSFER SITE:
The transfer site has been open since November 10, 2007 and is located at 8756 S. Grayling Road, next to the Township Hall.  You must have the transfer site sticker displayed on your vehicle’s windshield. Price for a second vehicle is $3.00 with a limit of two stickers per residence.  If you change vehicles, we will give a new sticker free of charge.  All household trash MUST be bagged.  Remember, it is up to you to help keep the cost the same on the special assessment shown on your Winter Tax Statement. This can be accomplished two ways:  recycling and by not bringing in any garbage from outside our township.  You can recycle plastic, tin cans, paper, cardboard and the metal trailer is still on site too. NO GLASS.
SUPERVISOR BRIAN ASHTON:
Our rental policy has changed; alcohol is now allowed on the premises with the proper filing of our new rental agreement that includes your proof of insurance. The Beaver Creek Township Board and employees have had a busy year with several challenges facing us for the upcoming fiscal year as revenue decreases and expenses increase. Every time we are faced with a problem, we have worked to correct it. Our board has worked many hours to bring about the best possible 2015-2016 budget, and solving township challenges. In addition to my regular duties I am still very much involved with the Crawford County Supervisor Association, Crawford County Recycling Counsel as Co-Chairman,  Crawford County M.T.A. Chapter as Co-Chairman , Crawford County Economic  Development Partnership and Beaver Creek Township/Grayling Charter Township utilities  Authority and the
restoration of Pere Cheney Cemetery.

As always my office is always open for constructive suggestions and conversation. Reminder: Please recycle and help us promote the use of our community center and pavilion. Have a great winter.

CLERK SHARON HARTMAN:

The clerk’s office will be very busy in 2016 with three elections. Elections take many, many hours to prepare for. I have had many election workers and they do such an amazing job! The State of Michigan likes to change the election laws constantly, which also makes the job difficult.

As the Presidential Primary will be held March 8, 2015, APPLICATIONS to receive absentee ballots for that election will be mailed in January if you are on our list. The actual ballots must be available for the public on January 23, 2016. For all of you that vote absentee, make sure that I have your winter address, or that the applications will be forwarded to you while you are away. February 8, 2016 is the last day to register to vote in the March 8th election.
The State Primary will be held August 2, 2016 and the State General Election will be held November 8, 2016. It is very important for you to vote August 2nd, as I expect a full slate of candidates will be running for the township board offices, and it is possible that the races will be decided in August, not in November.

I cannot believe it is fall already, where did our summer go? I hope your families have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

TREASURER KIM VAN NUCK:

We now accept credit and debit cards with a 2.75% fee for most transactions, which go to the credit card company. The township does not make any money on this. There is also a $25.00 fee on returned checks. Please be aware of these changes.

If you have any address changes please call our offices at 989-275-8878 and let us know, as we have several tax bills that keep coming back to us.

On your winter tax bill the Pension Judgement you see under special assessments, will change with assessment rates and over 10 years’ time should go down each year. Please bear with us; we do not like it anymore then you.
Winter taxes are due without penalty through February 14, 2016.  I will be happy to take partial payments for your taxes. When you mail your taxes just indicate this on your bill or send a note with your payment. If you are unable to get to the office between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m., we have a drop box by the front door, (No cash.) I will send you a receipt so you know that it was received. If you have any questions regarding your tax bill, please do not hesitate to call. If it is an assessing question, our Assessor Clayton McGovern is usually here on Mondays. He also has a toll free number with all the information at his home office to answer your questions.
Thank you all for working with me as I learn, I have made changes that I believe is putting us on the right foot and moving forward.

I hope everyone has a Happy Holiday Season. I look forward to talking with you.

ZONING ADMISTRATOR
DONALD JOHNSON:
Are Zoning Permits necessary?
Before construction of a building or structure, an owner, or the owner’s builder, or agent, shall submit an application in writing to the township for a zoning permit. A permit is also required when the use or occupancy of a structure or portion thereof is changed. Once a zoning permit is obtained, the owner/builder must then contact and obtain the required permits from the county building department. The two organizations are completely separate.
A permit is not required for ordinary repairs. You may ask, what is an ordinary repair?
Ordinary repairs to structures may be made without a permit, but such repairs do not include the cutting away of any wall, partition or portion thereof, the removal or cutting of any structural beam or bearing support, or the removal or change of any required means of a way out, or rearrangement of parts of a structure affecting the exit requirements. All requirements for a permit are too lengthy to list and any question you may have can be discussed by calling the zoning department at your friendly neighborhood township.
All Beaver Creek Townships ordinances may be viewed on-line at beavercreektownship.com.
 I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a safe and prosperous winter. In the spring when you want to build, come and talk to your local zoning administrator for the right information.

Thank you, Don Johnson

TRUSTEE MEAGAN LITTLE:

Hello, I hope this newsletter finds you all well. I wanted to touch on the subject of our zoning ordinances; I sit on the Planning Commission Board also, which reviews and suggests zoning changes for the township. We have been making some changes to the ordinances based on for the most part, a lack of clear definition and/or the need for greater detail in the ordinance. We did add a few ordinances that we felt were necessary because of resident issues which leads me to my point that sometimes we have to do things as a board that not everyone agrees with or likes; but when we look at things as a board there is usually a good reason for the change. I can speak for the Township Board and the Planning Commission Board that we look at every aspect of the change, and regarding the changes that we made this past year, we spent a lot of time on the changes and going over every scenario we could think of. The objective for the ordinances is not to be “all-controlling” or “all-powerful”, but to make the township a better place to reside, both aesthetically and harmoniously; but unfortunately, sometimes one bad apple does ruin it for everyone (so to speak). I can attest that all members of both boards I sit on put a lot of work and effort into this township and making the township better is always their number one priority, whether you agree with them or not. Being in a political office is never easy and often way more than a person should have to endure. I ask that each of you would be less critical and persecutory; there is a right way to ask a question or make a suggestion, we’re all human beings and deserve respect and to be spoken to politely and respectfully. Thank you and have a wonderful and blessed holiday season.
TRUSTEE LEE RILEY:

It has come to my attention that some of the transfer site I.D. stickers have become unreadable and if your sticker is one of those, please replace it as soon as possible. You can stop into the office and pick up a replacement. If you cannot stop during our regular office hours you may call and our secretary will send you a new one. Starting in December our transfer site attendant will also have a brief form you can fill out. Return the completed form to the attendant and we will mail a new sticker to your home.

I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. A special thanks to everyone in the township for your support and encouragement.

SECRETARY PAT LARSON:
I am now a Notary Public so if you need something notarized stop by the office and I would be happy to help you. I can’t believe that fall is upon us already, the summer flew right by. I hope that your families have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
ATTENTION - PLEASE TAKE NOTE:
THE TRANSFER SITE IS NOW ABLE TO ACCEPT USED TIRES AT A COST OF $3.50 EACH.  YOU WILL BE ALLOWED UP TO 4 TIRES PER YEAR PER IMPROVED PARCEL.  THE TIRES CAN BE NO LARGER THAN AUTO TIRES. NO RIMS ALLOWED.
IMPORTANT CLOSED DATES!
Thursday, 12/24/2015, through Friday, 12/25/2015 Christmas

Thursday, 12/31/2015, through Friday, 1/1/2016
In observance of New Year’s
Monday, 1/18/2016
Martin Luther King Day

Monday, 2/15/2016
President’s Day

Friday, 3/25/2016
Good Friday

Monday, 5/30/ 2016
Memorial Day

Monday, 7/4/2016
July 4th, Independence Day

Monday, 9/05/2016
Labor Day

Friday, 11/11/2016
In observance of Veteran’s Day

Thursday & Friday

November 24& 25, 2016
Thanksgiving Day & the day after
Friday December 23, 2016
Monday December 26, 2016
In observance of Christmas
FIRE CHIEF, ROGER WEATHERLY:

The firemen at Beaver Creek Fire Department would like to express their appreciation and thanks to all of the residents of Beaver Creek Township.
The personnel at Beaver Creek Fire Department have always been dedicated to the protection and service of its residents; I encourage anyone interested in assisting the department to contact this office.

Your fire department offers many services free of charge; such as, Home Fire Safety Inspections and FireWise Home Inspections. Residents are encouraged to contact the fire department to schedule these inspections.
FIREWISE-Program:
Learning about the dangers of wildfires can help save your home and those you love. According to experts, wildfires across the country are burning hotter and faster than ever before. After a severe fire season in which fourteen hundred homes burned, the National Fire Protection Association created the Firewise Program. The program offers simple ways community members can work together to prevent their properties from becoming fuel for a wildfire. Residents can reduce the risk of their home’s ignition by simply modifying their homes and immediate surroundings. For example, clearing a space around the home can reduce wildfire threat. Even something as simple as cleaning gutters and eaves of leaves and debris can prevent an ember from igniting a home. When possible, choose heat and flame-resistant construction materials for homes, decks, porches and fences. The most protective roofing materials will be rated class-A, including asphalt shingles and metal, cement and concrete products. For more information, visit FireWise.org. 
Smart 911 Program:
Crawford County has started a new program called Smart 911 and it is a free service available in your community to help you when you call 9-1-1. Once you’ve signed up first responders will be aware of important information you have provided like medical issues, current location and even your pets. This information can help Police, Fire and EMS locate and address your emergency.
For more information visit Smart911.com
